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Engadine High School  
Works notification      25 August 2021 

A project is underway to deliver a new multi-purpose hall at Engadine High School. The hall will include a 
full basketball court, stage, amenities, and sports and performance storage. 

Lloyd Group were recently awarded the construction contract for the project and are ready to prepare the 
site for upcoming works. 

Early works  

Early works are planned to start in September. The current dance/band rooms will be replaced by two new 
portable buildings, which will be installed near the existing hall. To minimise disruption to school 
operations, the new buildings will be installed as early works and carried out under Clause 36(1)(a)(ii) of the 
State Environmental Planning Policy (Educational Establishments and Child Care Facilities) 2017 
(Education SEPP) planning legislation. 

Site establishment 

Once early works are complete, and Sutherland Shire Council has approved the Development Application 
(DA), Lloyd Group will begin to establish the site (subject to and in line with Health advice). Fencing and 
shade cloth will be installed around the work zone followed by site sheds, which will be located within the 
site (see map overleaf). These temporary buildings will come onto site using flatbed trucks while a truck-
mounted (Hiab) crane will be used to place them within the site. Lloyd Group site management will 
coordinate the movement of trucks onsite with the school between 7 am and 5 pm. Once the site is 
established, they will connect services to the temporary site office.  

Next steps 

Following site establishment, excavation works for the new building will proceed, following by civil, 
drainage, and foundation works. This will be followed by construction of the new hall.  

School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) will work closely with the school leadership team to ensure continuity 
of school operations and to minimise any potential impact on student learning during construction. SINSW 
will also continue to prepare notifications to neighbouring properties to keep them informed of the impact 
of school construction on the local area. 

Working hours 

Working hours are Monday to Friday, 7 am to 5 pm and Saturday, 8am to 3pm. No work will occur on 
Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise advised. 

All work will be within NSW Government's Public Health Orders, and relevant COVID restrictions.  

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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         Site establishment map for Engadine High School. 
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